
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Bill Steele, Chief of Police 

DATE:    October 15, 2021  

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5580-21 Accepting Department of Justice’s Office of Community 
Oriented Policing Services Grant Funds; and Appropriating Specific Purpose Revenue in the City’s 
General Fund during FY2021-2022 Budget 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of the resolution to allow the City Manager, or her designee, to 
execute a grant agreement with the Department of Justice. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
In June of 2021, the Tualatin Police Department, in partnership with the cities of Tigard, Sherwood, 
and King City, prepared a grant application to the United States Department of Justice for grant 
funds to create a Crisis Intervention Team that would embed mental and behavioral services with 
law enforcement. The City’s grant application was approved and we have been awarded $231,917 
to pay for the costs associated with a contracted mental health clinician, through the Washington 
County Mental Health Response Team program.  The grant will also provide funds for overtime 
costs for officers from Tualatin and Sherwood to attend advanced crisis intervention training. 

The grant will be managed by the City of Tualatin, with sub-recipient agreements with Washington 
County, the City of Tigard, and the City of Sherwood.    

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
The City will receive $231,917.00 for the cities of Tualatin, Tigard, and Sherwood to fund a 
contracted mental health clinician and overtime expenses related to advanced crisis intervention 
training. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

-Resolution 5580-21 


